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Rosary 

A rosary was offered to commemorate the feast of our lady of Fatima. Around 15 professors 

prayed the rosary together in the kebi of our lady of Fatima. The prayer was conducted on 

13.10.2021 at 12.30 p.m. Arrangements for this prayer were made by members of the FSS. 

This prayer event brought peace to the minds of the professors. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Novena   

For the preparation of our lady of sorrows feast 9 days novena was prayed in our college 

chapel. The members of FSS organized the novena prayer on 13.09.2021 at 8.30 a.m. in our 

college chapel. All the catholic staff members and students participated in the novena and 

received grace of our lady of sorrows. 

 

 

Visit to Paul Alangaram Blind Ashram 

FSS members visited the 'Paul Alangaram Blind Ashram’ on 15-12-2021 (Wednesday) at 3 

p.m. FSS members celebrated Christmas and shared gifts with the women in Paul Alangaram 

Blind Ashram on behalf of staff members of our college. The women in the Ashram felt 

happy and sang songs for FSS members and shared their experiences with us.   

 

 

 



 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Way of the cross 

FSS members made arrangements to pray Way of the Cross at our College Chapel for five 

consecutive Fridays from 11.03.2022 onwards from 1.30 p.m. to 2.00 p.m. during the season 

of Lent. Staff members of our college participated in way of the cross piously. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Visit to St. Joseph's School for the Blind and Arulagam 

 The members of FSS visited St. Joseph's School for the Blind and Arulagam, Aged 

Home of Servite sisters in Paravai, Madurai on 02.04.2022. 100 children are residing and 

studying in St. Joseph's School for the Blind. FSS donated lunch to the children and give 

them small amount to buy what they need. The children of the school offered various 

prorammes to the FSS members. The members also visited Arulagam, Aged Home of Servite 



sisters and conversed with the aged sisters. The members of FSS happily spent their time with 

the children and aged sisters and made them happy. 

  

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


